PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES


ON MONDAY, 20TH JANUARY, 2003 


TITLE :
LPSA COST EFFECTIVENESS MEASURE

RECOMMENDATION :
That the report be noted.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report identifies the details of the content of the cost effectiveness measure finally agreed with the ODPM as part of the LPSA for Salford and the targets required to be achieved for each of the years 2002/03 to 2004/05 to ensure the reward grant for this target is secured.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Correspondence between Corporate Services (Available for public inspection) 
(Finance) and the ODPM






Various working papers in the Finance Division


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : 


LPSA reward grant of £500,000 in 2005/06 is at risk if the targets for the basket of measures making up the cost effectiveness measure are not collectively achieved. 



SOURCE OF FUNDING :


The resources required to achieve the performance targets will be found from within all directorates' revenue budgets. The reward grant for the achievement of performance targets will be available for use with the revenue budget from 2005/06.



LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
This report has been prepared by the Finance Division



CONTACT OFFICER :
John Spink

Tel No : 793 3230








E-mail : john.spink@salford.gov.uk


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
LPSA Action Plan


REPORT DETAILS

The purpose of this report is to provide information on the details of the LPSA cost effectiveness measure which has now been agreed with the ODPM and how it will be monitored.

The following documents are attached which give the details of the measure :-

· Report to Directors Team, 9th January 2003 - sets out the composition of the measure and how it will operate ;

· Note to Directors 13th January, 2003 - sets out annual performance targets for each PI making up the measure.

Monitoring of progress against the individual performance targets will take place as part of the quarterly monitoring and reporting of PIs, with an extract being produced for the cost effectiveness measure. This report will be brought to the Lead Member Briefing as part of that process.

It is recommended that the report be noted.

ALAN WESTWOOD

Director of Corporate Services
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